PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 15th May 2014

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, , Sue Lane, Angela Allenby

Patients: Peter Axe,  , Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Barbara Bolton, Peter Cowling, Brian Pike, Janice Pike, Alan Bell
Chairman:  Mr Axe opened the meeting.

Apologies: Janice Cressey, Mary Pollock, Shelim Ali, Susan Lee, Christine Axe
Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.

Short Talk about PGP
Jeanette Cliff-Taylor from Shaping Health International attended the meeting to give the group information on Productive General Practice which the practice has signed up for.  
Jeanette explained it is an eighteen month programme intended to release time to improve patient care.  PGP originated in secondary care and looks at processes how practice can work efficiently.  Part of the programme is about asking patients how they feel regarding the practice which includes patient questionnaires.
Practice Accreditation

The Practice is the second practice in this area to achieve this award and it is viable for next three years.  Logo has been put on letterheads and website.  Certificate will follow shortly which will be framed and displayed in the waiting room.    Great achievement and will stand in good stead for CQC.
Elderly Care Health
All 75s and over need to be given a letter stating who their named accountable GP will be by 30th June 2014 and a care package put in place if appropriate.   The practice gave out letters to eligible patients at the meeting and is in the process of informing patients.
Heating in Waiting Room

Mr Bell asked for this to be put on the agenda as he had experienced it being too warm in the waiting room and had heard comments from other patients.  Sue explained that the heating was put on in the morning early when surgery opens as it is very cold in the GP consultation rooms where patients sometimes have to undress.  The heating is then turned down but unfortunately the waiting room seems to hold the heat however as the weather is warmer now the heating has been switched to water only.  The practice is looking into this matter for the future.  Mr Bell suggested some form of supplementary heating for colder rooms in the mornings.
Any other business

· Dr Rajkumar informed the group of the new nurse Heather who has joined us from ICU at Doncaster Royal Infirmary as Sarah has left.
· It was asked whether the surgery was still experiencing non attendance of pre-booked appointments which Dr George confirmed and the practice will run another report for statistics.  The GP’s have also extended their morning surgeries to accommodate further appointments.   Also the practices were looking at informing patients by text message regarding appointments.  At the moment reception staff rings patients to remind them.  It was thought that this could be a development through the PGP.
· Dr Rajkumar informed group 8-8 Centre is no longer a drop in centre.
No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 18th September 2014 at 12.30pm.

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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